
 

 

Letter from the Chair of Governors – December 2021 

Dear parents, carers and families  

On behalf of the Full Governing Body, I just wanted to wish you all season's best wishes. This last 
term has, I've no doubt, been a challenging time for both the young people and yourselves.  

Richard and the staff have impressed upon us how much they have valued your support over the last 
few months. Whilst there was a, perhaps, overly optimistic belief that the return to school in 
September would be a return to normality, this has clearly not been the case. 

 My thanks for your understanding and support you have offered, responding to any necessary 
changes imposed on the school with forbearance and good grace, to ensure that learning is 
delivered as safely as possible.  

Given the current concerns regarding the emerging variant it is evident that these next few weeks 
will likely be testing for many. Even so, may I wish you all a wonderful holiday whatever you choose 
to do. My colleagues and I are immensely proud of our school- the staff, the children and yourselves- 
and are in no doubt that whatever the new year brings we will continue to ensure school remains a 
happy and vibrant place for all our young people.  

Stay well and stay safe. 

 Merry Christmas 

Brendan 


